

**RAY GRAVES - VICE CHAIR** 

July 11, 2017

Jack Campbell, State Attorney Office of the State Attorney Leon County Courthouse 301 S Monroe St, Ste 475 Tallahassee, FL 32399-2550

Dear Mr. Campbell:

My name is Kyle Clark, I Chair the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition (FIDC), which is a State Traffic Safety Coalition chartered by Florida Department of Transportation and funded by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration. For further information concerning our Coalition's purpose, goals, and objectives please visit our website at: <a href="https://www.flimpaireddriving.com">www.flimpaireddriving.com</a>.

One of the objectives of our Coalition is to conduct research and suggest best practices related to efforts to reduce impaired driving in Florida. Currently we are focusing on DUI/DWI Diversion Programs and DUI/DWI Charge Reduction Practices that have been implemented through the executive authority of Florida State Attorney Offices. Examples of such programs would include both formal programs with structured criteria for acceptance and completion as well as informal programs in which requests are considered for reduction of DUI/DWI charges to less serious offenses, on a case by case basis, based upon presentation of mitigating circumstances by defense counsel.

The purpose of this letter is to request your cooperation and assistance in sharing information and data concerning such programs and/or practices that have been implemented by your office. Your assistance in providing answers to the following preliminary inquiries will assist us in understanding the structural and procedural components of your program(s):

- Does your office offer formal DUI/DWI diversion programs with structured or published criteria for determining whether an applicant would be approved for entry? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 2. Does your office offer informal DUI/DWI charge reduction programs in which defendants may be allowed to plead to lesser offenses, such as reckless driving, based upon consideration of mitigating circumstances including the lack of prior criminal history and/or crash involvement, and/or the willingness to complete a probationary period? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 3. Does your office maintain records concerning the names and/or case numbers of defendants who have been accepted into or participated in either a structured DUI/DWI diversion program or a less formal DUI/DWI charge reduction program in your jurisdiction?

Your response to these questions would be greatly appreciated. It is our desire to recognize prosecutorial and adjudicatory efforts that have been implemented to address the problem of impaired driving in Florida. If there is further information concerning the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition or the nature of the research that we are conducting, please do not hesitate to contact me at 904-606-5953 or <a href="mailto:clarkk@theiacp.org">clarkk@theiacp.org</a>.

Responses can be sent to me via email at <a href="mailto:clarkk@theiacp.org">clarkk@theiacp.org</a> or by mail to Post Office Box 1002, Macclenny, Florida, 32063. On behalf of the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition we thank you for your time and consideration. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Kyle Clark

Igle / Clark

**RAY GRAVES - VICE CHAIR** 

July 11, 2017

Melissa Nelson, State Attorney Office of the State Attorney 311 W Monroe St Jacksonville, FL. 32202

Dear Ms. Nelson:

My name is Kyle Clark, I Chair the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition (FIDC), which is a State Traffic Safety Coalition chartered by Florida Department of Transportation and funded by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration. For further information concerning our Coalition's purpose, goals, and objectives please visit our website at: <a href="https://www.flimpaireddriving.com">www.flimpaireddriving.com</a>.

One of the objectives of our Coalition is to conduct research and suggest best practices related to efforts to reduce impaired driving in Florida. Currently we are focusing on DUI/DWI Diversion Programs and DUI/DWI Charge Reduction Practices that have been implemented through the executive authority of Florida State Attorney Offices. Examples of such programs would include both formal programs with structured criteria for acceptance and completion as well as informal programs in which requests are considered for reduction of DUI/DWI charges to less serious offenses, on a case by case basis, based upon presentation of mitigating circumstances by defense counsel.

The purpose of this letter is to request your cooperation and assistance in sharing information and data concerning such programs and/or practices that have been implemented by your office. Your assistance in providing answers to the following preliminary inquiries will assist us in understanding the structural and procedural components of your program(s):

- 1. Does your office offer formal DUI/DWI diversion programs with structured or published criteria for determining whether an applicant would be approved for entry? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 2. Does your office offer informal DUI/DWI charge reduction programs in which defendants may be allowed to plead to lesser offenses, such as reckless driving, based upon consideration of mitigating circumstances including the lack of prior criminal history and/or crash involvement, and/or the willingness to complete a probationary period? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 3. Does your office maintain records concerning the names and/or case numbers of defendants who have been accepted into or participated in either a structured DUI/DWI diversion program or a less formal DUI/DWI charge reduction program in your jurisdiction?

Your response to these questions would be greatly appreciated. It is our desire to recognize prosecutorial and adjudicatory efforts that have been implemented to address the problem of impaired driving in Florida. If there is further information concerning the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition or the nature of the research that we are conducting, please do not hesitate to contact me at 904-606-5953 or <a href="mailto:clark@theiacp.org">clark@theiacp.org</a>.

Responses can be sent to me via email at <a href="mailto:clarkk@theiacp.org">clarkk@theiacp.org</a> or by mail to Post Office Box 1002, Macclenny, Florida, 32063. On behalf of the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition we thank you for your time and consideration. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Kyle Clark



**RAY GRAVES - VICE CHAIR** 

July 11, 2017

Brad King, State Attorney Office of the State Attorney Marion County Judicial Center 110 NW 1 Ave, Ste 5000 Ocala, FL. 34475

Dear Mr. King:

My name is Kyle Clark, I Chair the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition (FIDC), which is a State Traffic Safety Coalition chartered by Florida Department of Transportation and funded by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration. For further information concerning our Coalition's purpose, goals, and objectives please visit our website at: <a href="https://www.flimpaireddriving.com">www.flimpaireddriving.com</a>.

One of the objectives of our Coalition is to conduct research and suggest best practices related to efforts to reduce impaired driving in Florida. Currently we are focusing on DUI/DWI Diversion Programs and DUI/DWI Charge Reduction Practices that have been implemented through the executive authority of Florida State Attorney Offices. Examples of such programs would include both formal programs with structured criteria for acceptance and completion as well as informal programs in which requests are considered for reduction of DUI/DWI charges to less serious offenses, on a case by case basis, based upon presentation of mitigating circumstances by defense counsel.

The purpose of this letter is to request your cooperation and assistance in sharing information and data concerning such programs and/or practices that have been implemented by your office. Your assistance in providing answers to the following preliminary inquiries will assist us in understanding the structural and procedural components of your program(s):

- 1. Does your office offer formal DUI/DWI diversion programs with structured or published criteria for determining whether an applicant would be approved for entry? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 2. Does your office offer informal DUI/DWI charge reduction programs in which defendants may be allowed to plead to lesser offenses, such as reckless driving, based upon consideration of mitigating circumstances including the lack of prior criminal history and/or crash involvement, and/or the willingness to complete a probationary period? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 3. Does your office maintain records concerning the names and/or case numbers of defendants who have been accepted into or participated in either a structured DUI/DWI diversion program or a less formal DUI/DWI charge reduction program in your jurisdiction?

Your response to these questions would be greatly appreciated. It is our desire to recognize prosecutorial and adjudicatory efforts that have been implemented to address the problem of impaired driving in Florida. If there is further information concerning the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition or the nature of the research that we are conducting, please do not hesitate to contact me at 904-606-5953 or <a href="mailto:clark@theiacp.org">clark@theiacp.org</a>.

Responses can be sent to me via email at <u>clarkk@theiacp.org</u> or by mail to Post Office Box 1002, Macclenny, Florida, 32063. On behalf of the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition we thank you for your time and consideration. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Kyle Clark

The Clark

Chair, Florida Impaired Driving Coalition

WWW.FLIMPAIREDDRIVING.COM



**RAY GRAVES - VICE CHAIR** 

July 11, 2017

Bernie McCabe, State Attorney Office of the State Attorney Justice Center 14250 49<sup>th</sup> St. N. Clearwater, FL. 33762

Dear Mr. McCabe:

My name is Kyle Clark, I Chair the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition (FIDC), which is a State Traffic Safety Coalition chartered by Florida Department of Transportation and funded by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration. For further information concerning our Coalition's purpose, goals, and objectives please visit our website at: <a href="https://www.flimpaireddriving.com">www.flimpaireddriving.com</a>.

One of the objectives of our Coalition is to conduct research and suggest best practices related to efforts to reduce impaired driving in Florida. Currently we are focusing on DUI/DWI Diversion Programs and DUI/DWI Charge Reduction Practices that have been implemented through the executive authority of Florida State Attorney Offices. Examples of such programs would include both formal programs with structured criteria for acceptance and completion as well as informal programs in which requests are considered for reduction of DUI/DWI charges to less serious offenses, on a case by case basis, based upon presentation of mitigating circumstances by defense counsel.

The purpose of this letter is to request your cooperation and assistance in sharing information and data concerning such programs and/or practices that have been implemented by your office. Your assistance in providing answers to the following preliminary inquiries will assist us in understanding the structural and procedural components of your program(s):

- 1. Does your office offer formal DUI/DWI diversion programs with structured or published criteria for determining whether an applicant would be approved for entry? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 2. Does your office offer informal DUI/DWI charge reduction programs in which defendants may be allowed to plead to lesser offenses, such as reckless driving, based upon consideration of mitigating circumstances including the lack of prior criminal history and/or crash involvement, and/or the willingness to complete a probationary period? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 3. Does your office maintain records concerning the names and/or case numbers of defendants who have been accepted into or participated in either a structured DUI/DWI diversion program or a less formal DUI/DWI charge reduction program in your jurisdiction?

Your response to these questions would be greatly appreciated. It is our desire to recognize prosecutorial and adjudicatory efforts that have been implemented to address the problem of impaired driving in Florida. If there is further information concerning the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition or the nature of the research that we are conducting, please do not hesitate to contact me at 904-606-5953 or <a href="mailto:clark@theiacp.org">clark@theiacp.org</a>.

Responses can be sent to me via email at <u>clarkk@theiacp.org</u> or by mail to Post Office Box 1002, Macclenny, Florida, 32063. On behalf of the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition we thank you for your time and consideration. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Kyle Clark

Chair, Florida Impaired Driving Coalition

WWW.FLIMPAIREDDRIVING.COM

**RAY GRAVES - VICE CHAIR** 

July 11, 2017

R. J. Larizza, State Attorney Office of the State Attorney 251 N Ridgewood Ave. Daytona Beach, FL. 32114

Dear Mr. Larizza:

My name is Kyle Clark, I Chair the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition (FIDC), which is a State Traffic Safety Coalition chartered by Florida Department of Transportation and funded by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration. For further information concerning our Coalition's purpose, goals, and objectives please visit our website at: <a href="https://www.flimpaireddriving.com">www.flimpaireddriving.com</a>.

One of the objectives of our Coalition is to conduct research and suggest best practices related to efforts to reduce impaired driving in Florida. Currently we are focusing on DUI/DWI Diversion Programs and DUI/DWI Charge Reduction Practices that have been implemented through the executive authority of Florida State Attorney Offices. Examples of such programs would include both formal programs with structured criteria for acceptance and completion as well as informal programs in which requests are considered for reduction of DUI/DWI charges to less serious offenses, on a case by case basis, based upon presentation of mitigating circumstances by defense counsel.

The purpose of this letter is to request your cooperation and assistance in sharing information and data concerning such programs and/or practices that have been implemented by your office. Your assistance in providing answers to the following preliminary inquiries will assist us in understanding the structural and procedural components of your program(s):

- Does your office offer formal DUI/DWI diversion programs with structured or published criteria for determining whether an applicant would be approved for entry? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 2. Does your office offer informal DUI/DWI charge reduction programs in which defendants may be allowed to plead to lesser offenses, such as reckless driving, based upon consideration of mitigating circumstances including the lack of prior criminal history and/or crash involvement, and/or the willingness to complete a probationary period? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 3. Does your office maintain records concerning the names and/or case numbers of defendants who have been accepted into or participated in either a structured DUI/DWI diversion program or a less formal DUI/DWI charge reduction program in your jurisdiction?

Your response to these questions would be greatly appreciated. It is our desire to recognize prosecutorial and adjudicatory efforts that have been implemented to address the problem of impaired driving in Florida. If there is further information concerning the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition or the nature of the research that we are conducting, please do not hesitate to contact me at 904-606-5953 or <a href="mailto:clarkk@theiacp.org">clarkk@theiacp.org</a>.

Responses can be sent to me via email at <u>clarkk@theiacp.org</u> or by mail to Post Office Box 1002, Macclenny, Florida, 32063. On behalf of the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition we thank you for your time and consideration. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Kyle Clark

**RAY GRAVES - VICE CHAIR** 

July 11, 2017

William Cervone, State Attorney Office of the State Attorney 120 W University Ave. Gainesville, FL. 32601

Dear Mr. Cervone:

My name is Kyle Clark, I Chair the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition (FIDC), which is a State Traffic Safety Coalition chartered by Florida Department of Transportation and funded by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration. For further information concerning our Coalition's purpose, goals, and objectives please visit our website at: <a href="https://www.flimpaireddriving.com">www.flimpaireddriving.com</a>.

One of the objectives of our Coalition is to conduct research and suggest best practices related to efforts to reduce impaired driving in Florida. Currently we are focusing on DUI/DWI Diversion Programs and DUI/DWI Charge Reduction Practices that have been implemented through the executive authority of Florida State Attorney Offices. Examples of such programs would include both formal programs with structured criteria for acceptance and completion as well as informal programs in which requests are considered for reduction of DUI/DWI charges to less serious offenses, on a case by case basis, based upon presentation of mitigating circumstances by defense counsel.

The purpose of this letter is to request your cooperation and assistance in sharing information and data concerning such programs and/or practices that have been implemented by your office. Your assistance in providing answers to the following preliminary inquiries will assist us in understanding the structural and procedural components of your program(s):

- 1. Does your office offer formal DUI/DWI diversion programs with structured or published criteria for determining whether an applicant would be approved for entry? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 2. Does your office offer informal DUI/DWI charge reduction programs in which defendants may be allowed to plead to lesser offenses, such as reckless driving, based upon consideration of mitigating circumstances including the lack of prior criminal history and/or crash involvement, and/or the willingness to complete a probationary period? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 3. Does your office maintain records concerning the names and/or case numbers of defendants who have been accepted into or participated in either a structured DUI/DWI diversion program or a less formal DUI/DWI charge reduction program in your jurisdiction?

Your response to these questions would be greatly appreciated. It is our desire to recognize prosecutorial and adjudicatory efforts that have been implemented to address the problem of impaired driving in Florida. If there is further information concerning the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition or the nature of the research that we are conducting, please do not hesitate to contact me at 904-606-5953 or <a href="mailto:clark@cheiacp.org">clark@cheiacp.org</a>.

Responses can be sent to me via email at <u>clark@theiacp.org</u> or by mail to Post Office Box 1002, Macclenny, Florida, 32063. On behalf of the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition we thank you for your time and consideration. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Kyle Clark

**RAY GRAVES - VICE CHAIR** 

July 11, 2017

Aramis D. Ayala, State Attorney Office of the State Attorney 415 N Orange Ave. Orlando, FL. 32801

Dear Ms. Ayala:

My name is Kyle Clark, I Chair the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition (FIDC), which is a State Traffic Safety Coalition chartered by Florida Department of Transportation and funded by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration. For further information concerning our Coalition's purpose, goals, and objectives please visit our website at: <a href="https://www.flimpaireddriving.com">www.flimpaireddriving.com</a>.

One of the objectives of our Coalition is to conduct research and suggest best practices related to efforts to reduce impaired driving in Florida. Currently we are focusing on DUI/DWI Diversion Programs and DUI/DWI Charge Reduction Practices that have been implemented through the executive authority of Florida State Attorney Offices. Examples of such programs would include both formal programs with structured criteria for acceptance and completion as well as informal programs in which requests are considered for reduction of DUI/DWI charges to less serious offenses, on a case by case basis, based upon presentation of mitigating circumstances by defense counsel.

The purpose of this letter is to request your cooperation and assistance in sharing information and data concerning such programs and/or practices that have been implemented by your office. Your assistance in providing answers to the following preliminary inquiries will assist us in understanding the structural and procedural components of your program(s):

- 1. Does your office offer formal DUI/DWI diversion programs with structured or published criteria for determining whether an applicant would be approved for entry? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 2. Does your office offer informal DUI/DWI charge reduction programs in which defendants may be allowed to plead to lesser offenses, such as reckless driving, based upon consideration of mitigating circumstances including the lack of prior criminal history and/or crash involvement, and/or the willingness to complete a probationary period? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 3. Does your office maintain records concerning the names and/or case numbers of defendants who have been accepted into or participated in either a structured DUI/DWI diversion program or a less formal DUI/DWI charge reduction program in your jurisdiction?

Your response to these questions would be greatly appreciated. It is our desire to recognize prosecutorial and adjudicatory efforts that have been implemented to address the problem of impaired driving in Florida. If there is further information concerning the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition or the nature of the research that we are conducting, please do not hesitate to contact me at 904-606-5953 or <a href="mailto:clark@theiacp.org">clark@theiacp.org</a>.

Responses can be sent to me via email at <a href="mailto:clarkk@theiacp.org">clarkk@theiacp.org</a> or by mail to Post Office Box 1002, Macclenny, Florida, 32063. On behalf of the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition we thank you for your time and consideration. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Kyle Clark



**RAY GRAVES - VICE CHAIR** 

July 11, 2017

William Eddins, State Attorney Office of the State Attorney 190 W Government St Pensacola, FL. 32502

Dear Mr. Eddins:

My name is Kyle Clark, I Chair the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition (FIDC), which is a State Traffic Safety Coalition chartered by Florida Department of Transportation and funded by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration. For further information concerning our Coalition's purpose, goals, and objectives please visit our website at: <a href="https://www.flimpaireddriving.com">www.flimpaireddriving.com</a>.

One of the objectives of our Coalition is to conduct research and suggest best practices related to efforts to reduce impaired driving in Florida. Currently we are focusing on DUI/DWI Diversion Programs and DUI/DWI Charge Reduction Practices that have been implemented through the executive authority of Florida State Attorney Offices. Examples of such programs would include both formal programs with structured criteria for acceptance and completion as well as informal programs in which requests are considered for reduction of DUI/DWI charges to less serious offenses, on a case by case basis, based upon presentation of mitigating circumstances by defense counsel.

The purpose of this letter is to request your cooperation and assistance in sharing information and data concerning such programs and/or practices that have been implemented by your office. Your assistance in providing answers to the following preliminary inquiries will assist us in understanding the structural and procedural components of your program(s):

- 1. Does your office offer formal DUI/DWI diversion programs with structured or published criteria for determining whether an applicant would be approved for entry? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 2. Does your office offer informal DUI/DWI charge reduction programs in which defendants may be allowed to plead to lesser offenses, such as reckless driving, based upon consideration of mitigating circumstances including the lack of prior criminal history and/or crash involvement, and/or the willingness to complete a probationary period? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 3. Does your office maintain records concerning the names and/or case numbers of defendants who have been accepted into or participated in either a structured DUI/DWI diversion program or a less formal DUI/DWI charge reduction program in your jurisdiction?

Your response to these questions would be greatly appreciated. It is our desire to recognize prosecutorial and adjudicatory efforts that have been implemented to address the problem of impaired driving in Florida. If there is further information concerning the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition or the nature of the research that we are conducting, please do not hesitate to contact me at 904-606-5953 or <a href="mailto:clark@theiacp.org">clark@theiacp.org</a>.

Responses can be sent to me via email at <u>clark@theiacp.org</u> or by mail to Post Office Box 1002, Macclenny, Florida, 32063. On behalf of the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition we thank you for your time and consideration. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Kyle Clark

**RAY GRAVES - VICE CHAIR** 

July 11, 2017

Brian Haas, State Attorney Office of the State Attorney 255 N Broadway Ave. Bartow, FL. 33830

Dear Mr. Haas:

My name is Kyle Clark, I Chair the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition (FIDC), which is a State Traffic Safety Coalition chartered by Florida Department of Transportation and funded by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration. For further information concerning our Coalition's purpose, goals, and objectives please visit our website at: <a href="https://www.flimpaireddriving.com">www.flimpaireddriving.com</a>.

One of the objectives of our Coalition is to conduct research and suggest best practices related to efforts to reduce impaired driving in Florida. Currently we are focusing on DUI/DWI Diversion Programs and DUI/DWI Charge Reduction Practices that have been implemented through the executive authority of Florida State Attorney Offices. Examples of such programs would include both formal programs with structured criteria for acceptance and completion as well as informal programs in which requests are considered for reduction of DUI/DWI charges to less serious offenses, on a case by case basis, based upon presentation of mitigating circumstances by defense counsel.

The purpose of this letter is to request your cooperation and assistance in sharing information and data concerning such programs and/or practices that have been implemented by your office. Your assistance in providing answers to the following preliminary inquiries will assist us in understanding the structural and procedural components of your program(s):

- 1. Does your office offer formal DUI/DWI diversion programs with structured or published criteria for determining whether an applicant would be approved for entry? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 2. Does your office offer informal DUI/DWI charge reduction programs in which defendants may be allowed to plead to lesser offenses, such as reckless driving, based upon consideration of mitigating circumstances including the lack of prior criminal history and/or crash involvement, and/or the willingness to complete a probationary period? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 3. Does your office maintain records concerning the names and/or case numbers of defendants who have been accepted into or participated in either a structured DUI/DWI diversion program or a less formal DUI/DWI charge reduction program in your jurisdiction?

Your response to these questions would be greatly appreciated. It is our desire to recognize prosecutorial and adjudicatory efforts that have been implemented to address the problem of impaired driving in Florida. If there is further information concerning the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition or the nature of the research that we are conducting, please do not hesitate to contact me at 904-606-5953 or <a href="mailto:clark@theiacp.org">clark@theiacp.org</a>.

Responses can be sent to me via email at <a href="mailto:clarkk@theiacp.org">clarkk@theiacp.org</a> or by mail to Post Office Box 1002, Macclenny, Florida, 32063. On behalf of the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition we thank you for your time and consideration. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Kyle Clark

**RAY GRAVES - VICE CHAIR** 

July 11, 2017

Katherine Fernandez Rundle, State Attorney Office of the State Attorney 1350 N. W. 12<sup>th</sup> Ave. Miami, FL. 33136 -2111

Dear Ms. Fernandez Rundle:

My name is Kyle Clark, I Chair the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition (FIDC), which is a State Traffic Safety Coalition chartered by Florida Department of Transportation and funded by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration. For further information concerning our Coalition's purpose, goals, and objectives please visit our website at: <a href="https://www.flimpaireddriving.com">www.flimpaireddriving.com</a>.

One of the objectives of our Coalition is to conduct research and suggest best practices related to efforts to reduce impaired driving in Florida. Currently we are focusing on DUI/DWI Diversion Programs and DUI/DWI Charge Reduction Practices that have been implemented through the executive authority of Florida State Attorney Offices. Examples of such programs would include both formal programs with structured criteria for acceptance and completion as well as informal programs in which requests are considered for reduction of DUI/DWI charges to less serious offenses, on a case by case basis, based upon presentation of mitigating circumstances by defense counsel.

The purpose of this letter is to request your cooperation and assistance in sharing information and data concerning such programs and/or practices that have been implemented by your office. Your assistance in providing answers to the following preliminary inquiries will assist us in understanding the structural and procedural components of your program(s):

- 1. Does your office offer formal DUI/DWI diversion programs with structured or published criteria for determining whether an applicant would be approved for entry? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 2. Does your office offer informal DUI/DWI charge reduction programs in which defendants may be allowed to plead to lesser offenses, such as reckless driving, based upon consideration of mitigating circumstances including the lack of prior criminal history and/or crash involvement, and/or the willingness to complete a probationary period? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 3. Does your office maintain records concerning the names and/or case numbers of defendants who have been accepted into or participated in either a structured DUI/DWI diversion program or a less formal DUI/DWI charge reduction program in your jurisdiction?

Your response to these questions would be greatly appreciated. It is our desire to recognize prosecutorial and adjudicatory efforts that have been implemented to address the problem of impaired driving in Florida. If there is further information concerning the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition or the nature of the research that we are conducting, please do not hesitate to contact me at 904-606-5953 or <a href="mailto:clark@theiacp.org">clark@theiacp.org</a>.

Responses can be sent to me via email at <u>clarkk@theiacp.org</u> or by mail to Post Office Box 1002, Macclenny, Florida, 32063. On behalf of the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition we thank you for your time and consideration. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Kyle Clark



**RAY GRAVES - VICE CHAIR** 

July 11, 2017

Ed Brodsky, State Attorney Office of the State Attorney Criminal Justice Building 2071 Ringling Blvd. Ste 400 Sarasota, FL. 34237

Dear Mr. Brodsky:

My name is Kyle Clark, I Chair the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition (FIDC), which is a State Traffic Safety Coalition chartered by Florida Department of Transportation and funded by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration. For further information concerning our Coalition's purpose, goals, and objectives please visit our website at: <a href="https://www.flimpaireddriving.com">www.flimpaireddriving.com</a>.

One of the objectives of our Coalition is to conduct research and suggest best practices related to efforts to reduce impaired driving in Florida. Currently we are focusing on DUI/DWI Diversion Programs and DUI/DWI Charge Reduction Practices that have been implemented through the executive authority of Florida State Attorney Offices. Examples of such programs would include both formal programs with structured criteria for acceptance and completion as well as informal programs in which requests are considered for reduction of DUI/DWI charges to less serious offenses, on a case by case basis, based upon presentation of mitigating circumstances by defense counsel.

The purpose of this letter is to request your cooperation and assistance in sharing information and data concerning such programs and/or practices that have been implemented by your office. Your assistance in providing answers to the following preliminary inquiries will assist us in understanding the structural and procedural components of your program(s):

- Does your office offer formal DUI/DWI diversion programs with structured or published criteria for determining whether an applicant would be approved for entry? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 2. Does your office offer informal DUI/DWI charge reduction programs in which defendants may be allowed to plead to lesser offenses, such as reckless driving, based upon consideration of mitigating circumstances including the lack of prior criminal history and/or crash involvement, and/or the willingness to complete a probationary period? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 3. Does your office maintain records concerning the names and/or case numbers of defendants who have been accepted into or participated in either a structured DUI/DWI diversion program or a less formal DUI/DWI charge reduction program in your jurisdiction?

Your response to these questions would be greatly appreciated. It is our desire to recognize prosecutorial and adjudicatory efforts that have been implemented to address the problem of impaired driving in Florida. If there is further information concerning the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition or the nature of the research that we are conducting, please do not hesitate to contact me at 904-606-5953 or <a href="mailto:clark@theiacp.org">clark@theiacp.org</a>.

Responses can be sent to me via email at <u>clark@theiacp.org</u> or by mail to Post Office Box 1002, Macclenny, Florida, 32063. On behalf of the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition we thank you for your time and consideration. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Kyle Clark

Tijke / Clark

**RAY GRAVES - VICE CHAIR** 

July 11, 2017

Andrew H. Warren, State Attorney Office of the State Attorney 419 N. Pierce St. Tampa, FL. 33602

Dear Mr. Warren:

My name is Kyle Clark, I Chair the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition (FIDC), which is a State Traffic Safety Coalition chartered by Florida Department of Transportation and funded by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration. For further information concerning our Coalition's purpose, goals, and objectives please visit our website at: <a href="https://www.flimpaireddriving.com">www.flimpaireddriving.com</a>.

One of the objectives of our Coalition is to conduct research and suggest best practices related to efforts to reduce impaired driving in Florida. Currently we are focusing on DUI/DWI Diversion Programs and DUI/DWI Charge Reduction Practices that have been implemented through the executive authority of Florida State Attorney Offices. Examples of such programs would include both formal programs with structured criteria for acceptance and completion as well as informal programs in which requests are considered for reduction of DUI/DWI charges to less serious offenses, on a case by case basis, based upon presentation of mitigating circumstances by defense counsel.

The purpose of this letter is to request your cooperation and assistance in sharing information and data concerning such programs and/or practices that have been implemented by your office. Your assistance in providing answers to the following preliminary inquiries will assist us in understanding the structural and procedural components of your program(s):

- 1. Does your office offer formal DUI/DWI diversion programs with structured or published criteria for determining whether an applicant would be approved for entry? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 2. Does your office offer informal DUI/DWI charge reduction programs in which defendants may be allowed to plead to lesser offenses, such as reckless driving, based upon consideration of mitigating circumstances including the lack of prior criminal history and/or crash involvement, and/or the willingness to complete a probationary period? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 3. Does your office maintain records concerning the names and/or case numbers of defendants who have been accepted into or participated in either a structured DUI/DWI diversion program or a less formal DUI/DWI charge reduction program in your jurisdiction?

Your response to these questions would be greatly appreciated. It is our desire to recognize prosecutorial and adjudicatory efforts that have been implemented to address the problem of impaired driving in Florida. If there is further information concerning the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition or the nature of the research that we are conducting, please do not hesitate to contact me at 904-606-5953 or <a href="mailto:clark@theiacp.org">clark@theiacp.org</a>.

Responses can be sent to me via email at <u>clarkk@theiacp.org</u> or by mail to Post Office Box 1002, Macclenny, Florida, 32063. On behalf of the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition we thank you for your time and consideration. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Kyle Clark



**RAY GRAVES - VICE CHAIR** 

July 11, 2017

Glenn Hess, State Attorney Office of the State Attorney 421 Magnolia Ave. P.O. Box 1040 Panama City, FL. 32401

Dear Mr. Hess:

My name is Kyle Clark, I Chair the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition (FIDC), which is a State Traffic Safety Coalition chartered by Florida Department of Transportation and funded by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration. For further information concerning our Coalition's purpose, goals, and objectives please visit our website at: <a href="https://www.flimpaireddriving.com">www.flimpaireddriving.com</a>.

One of the objectives of our Coalition is to conduct research and suggest best practices related to efforts to reduce impaired driving in Florida. Currently we are focusing on DUI/DWI Diversion Programs and DUI/DWI Charge Reduction Practices that have been implemented through the executive authority of Florida State Attorney Offices. Examples of such programs would include both formal programs with structured criteria for acceptance and completion as well as informal programs in which requests are considered for reduction of DUI/DWI charges to less serious offenses, on a case by case basis, based upon presentation of mitigating circumstances by defense counsel.

The purpose of this letter is to request your cooperation and assistance in sharing information and data concerning such programs and/or practices that have been implemented by your office. Your assistance in providing answers to the following preliminary inquiries will assist us in understanding the structural and procedural components of your program(s):

- Does your office offer formal DUI/DWI diversion programs with structured or published criteria for determining whether an applicant would be approved for entry? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 2. Does your office offer informal DUI/DWI charge reduction programs in which defendants may be allowed to plead to lesser offenses, such as reckless driving, based upon consideration of mitigating circumstances including the lack of prior criminal history and/or crash involvement, and/or the willingness to complete a probationary period? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 3. Does your office maintain records concerning the names and/or case numbers of defendants who have been accepted into or participated in either a structured DUI/DWI diversion program or a less formal DUI/DWI charge reduction program in your jurisdiction?

Your response to these questions would be greatly appreciated. It is our desire to recognize prosecutorial and adjudicatory efforts that have been implemented to address the problem of impaired driving in Florida. If there is further information concerning the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition or the nature of the research that we are conducting, please do not hesitate to contact me at 904-606-5953 or <a href="mailto:clarkk@theiacp.org">clarkk@theiacp.org</a>.

Responses can be sent to me via email at <u>clarkk@theiacp.org</u> or by mail to Post Office Box 1002, Macclenny, Florida, 32063. On behalf of the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition we thank you for your time and consideration. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Kyle Clark

**RAY GRAVES - VICE CHAIR** 

July 11, 2017

Dave Aronberg, State Attorney Office of the State Attorney 401 N Dixie Hwy. West Palm Beach, FL. 33401

Dear Mr. Aronberg:

My name is Kyle Clark, I Chair the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition (FIDC), which is a State Traffic Safety Coalition chartered by Florida Department of Transportation and funded by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration. For further information concerning our Coalition's purpose, goals, and objectives please visit our website at: <a href="https://www.flimpaireddriving.com">www.flimpaireddriving.com</a>.

One of the objectives of our Coalition is to conduct research and suggest best practices related to efforts to reduce impaired driving in Florida. Currently we are focusing on DUI/DWI Diversion Programs and DUI/DWI Charge Reduction Practices that have been implemented through the executive authority of Florida State Attorney Offices. Examples of such programs would include both formal programs with structured criteria for acceptance and completion as well as informal programs in which requests are considered for reduction of DUI/DWI charges to less serious offenses, on a case by case basis, based upon presentation of mitigating circumstances by defense counsel.

The purpose of this letter is to request your cooperation and assistance in sharing information and data concerning such programs and/or practices that have been implemented by your office. Your assistance in providing answers to the following preliminary inquiries will assist us in understanding the structural and procedural components of your program(s):

- 1. Does your office offer formal DUI/DWI diversion programs with structured or published criteria for determining whether an applicant would be approved for entry? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 2. Does your office offer informal DUI/DWI charge reduction programs in which defendants may be allowed to plead to lesser offenses, such as reckless driving, based upon consideration of mitigating circumstances including the lack of prior criminal history and/or crash involvement, and/or the willingness to complete a probationary period? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 3. Does your office maintain records concerning the names and/or case numbers of defendants who have been accepted into or participated in either a structured DUI/DWI diversion program or a less formal DUI/DWI charge reduction program in your jurisdiction?

Your response to these questions would be greatly appreciated. It is our desire to recognize prosecutorial and adjudicatory efforts that have been implemented to address the problem of impaired driving in Florida. If there is further information concerning the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition or the nature of the research that we are conducting, please do not hesitate to contact me at 904-606-5953 or <a href="mailto:clark@theiacp.org">clark@theiacp.org</a>.

Responses can be sent to me via email at <u>clarkk@theiacp.org</u> or by mail to Post Office Box 1002, Macclenny, Florida, 32063. On behalf of the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition we thank you for your time and consideration. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Kyle Clark

**RAY GRAVES - VICE CHAIR** 

July 11, 2017

Dennis W. Ward, State Attorney Office of the State Attorney 530 Whitehead St. Ste 301 Key West, FL. 33040

Dear Mr. Ward:

My name is Kyle Clark, I Chair the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition (FIDC), which is a State Traffic Safety Coalition chartered by Florida Department of Transportation and funded by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration. For further information concerning our Coalition's purpose, goals, and objectives please visit our website at: <a href="https://www.flimpaireddriving.com">www.flimpaireddriving.com</a>.

One of the objectives of our Coalition is to conduct research and suggest best practices related to efforts to reduce impaired driving in Florida. Currently we are focusing on DUI/DWI Diversion Programs and DUI/DWI Charge Reduction Practices that have been implemented through the executive authority of Florida State Attorney Offices. Examples of such programs would include both formal programs with structured criteria for acceptance and completion as well as informal programs in which requests are considered for reduction of DUI/DWI charges to less serious offenses, on a case by case basis, based upon presentation of mitigating circumstances by defense counsel.

The purpose of this letter is to request your cooperation and assistance in sharing information and data concerning such programs and/or practices that have been implemented by your office. Your assistance in providing answers to the following preliminary inquiries will assist us in understanding the structural and procedural components of your program(s):

- 1. Does your office offer formal DUI/DWI diversion programs with structured or published criteria for determining whether an applicant would be approved for entry? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 2. Does your office offer informal DUI/DWI charge reduction programs in which defendants may be allowed to plead to lesser offenses, such as reckless driving, based upon consideration of mitigating circumstances including the lack of prior criminal history and/or crash involvement, and/or the willingness to complete a probationary period? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 3. Does your office maintain records concerning the names and/or case numbers of defendants who have been accepted into or participated in either a structured DUI/DWI diversion program or a less formal DUI/DWI charge reduction program in your jurisdiction?

Your response to these questions would be greatly appreciated. It is our desire to recognize prosecutorial and adjudicatory efforts that have been implemented to address the problem of impaired driving in Florida. If there is further information concerning the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition or the nature of the research that we are conducting, please do not hesitate to contact me at 904-606-5953 or <a href="clark@theiacp.org">clark@theiacp.org</a>.

Responses can be sent to me via email at <u>clarkk@theiacp.org</u> or by mail to Post Office Box 1002, Macclenny, Florida, 32063. On behalf of the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition we thank you for your time and consideration. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Kyle Clark



**RAY GRAVES - VICE CHAIR** 

July 11, 2017

Michael J. Satz, State Attorney Office of the State Attorney Broward County Judicial Complex 201 S.E. 6<sup>th</sup> St., Ste. 655 Fort Launderdale, FL. 33301

Dear Mr. Satz:

My name is Kyle Clark, I Chair the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition (FIDC), which is a State Traffic Safety Coalition chartered by Florida Department of Transportation and funded by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration. For further information concerning our Coalition's purpose, goals, and objectives please visit our website at: <a href="https://www.flimpaireddriving.com">www.flimpaireddriving.com</a>.

One of the objectives of our Coalition is to conduct research and suggest best practices related to efforts to reduce impaired driving in Florida. Currently we are focusing on DUI/DWI Diversion Programs and DUI/DWI Charge Reduction Practices that have been implemented through the executive authority of Florida State Attorney Offices. Examples of such programs would include both formal programs with structured criteria for acceptance and completion as well as informal programs in which requests are considered for reduction of DUI/DWI charges to less serious offenses, on a case by case basis, based upon presentation of mitigating circumstances by defense counsel.

The purpose of this letter is to request your cooperation and assistance in sharing information and data concerning such programs and/or practices that have been implemented by your office. Your assistance in providing answers to the following preliminary inquiries will assist us in understanding the structural and procedural components of your program(s):

- 1. Does your office offer formal DUI/DWI diversion programs with structured or published criteria for determining whether an applicant would be approved for entry? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 2. Does your office offer informal DUI/DWI charge reduction programs in which defendants may be allowed to plead to lesser offenses, such as reckless driving, based upon consideration of mitigating circumstances including the lack of prior criminal history and/or crash involvement, and/or the willingness to complete a probationary period? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 3. Does your office maintain records concerning the names and/or case numbers of defendants who have been accepted into or participated in either a structured DUI/DWI diversion program or a less formal DUI/DWI charge reduction program in your jurisdiction?

Your response to these questions would be greatly appreciated. It is our desire to recognize prosecutorial and adjudicatory efforts that have been implemented to address the problem of impaired driving in Florida. If there is further information concerning the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition or the nature of the research that we are conducting, please do not hesitate to contact me at 904-606-5953 or <a href="mailto:clark@theiacp.org">clark@theiacp.org</a>.

Responses can be sent to me via email at <u>clarkk@theiacp.org</u> or by mail to Post Office Box 1002, Macclenny, Florida, 32063. On behalf of the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition we thank you for your time and consideration. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Kyle Clark



**RAY GRAVES - VICE CHAIR** 

July 11, 2017

Philip G. Archer, State Attorney Office of the State Attorney Brevard Government Center Complex 2725 Judge Fran Jamieson Way, Bldg D Viera, FL. 32940

Dear Mr. Archer:

My name is Kyle Clark, I Chair the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition (FIDC), which is a State Traffic Safety Coalition chartered by Florida Department of Transportation and funded by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration. For further information concerning our Coalition's purpose, goals, and objectives please visit our website at:

www.flimpaireddriving.com.

One of the objectives of our Coalition is to conduct research and suggest best practices related to efforts to reduce impaired driving in Florida. Currently we are focusing on DUI/DWI Diversion Programs and DUI/DWI Charge Reduction Practices that have been implemented through the executive authority of Florida State Attorney Offices. Examples of such programs would include both formal programs with structured criteria for acceptance and completion as well as informal programs in which requests are considered for reduction of DUI/DWI charges to less serious offenses, on a case by case basis, based upon presentation of mitigating circumstances by defense counsel.

The purpose of this letter is to request your cooperation and assistance in sharing information and data concerning such programs and/or practices that have been implemented by your office. Your assistance in providing answers to the following preliminary inquiries will assist us in understanding the structural and procedural components of your program(s):

- Does your office offer formal DUI/DWI diversion programs with structured or published criteria for determining whether an applicant would be approved for entry? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 2. Does your office offer informal DUI/DWI charge reduction programs in which defendants may be allowed to plead to lesser offenses, such as reckless driving, based upon consideration of mitigating circumstances including the lack of prior criminal history and/or crash involvement, and/or the willingness to complete a probationary period? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 3. Does your office maintain records concerning the names and/or case numbers of defendants who have been accepted into or participated in either a structured DUI/DWI diversion program or a less formal DUI/DWI charge reduction program in your jurisdiction?

Your response to these questions would be greatly appreciated. It is our desire to recognize prosecutorial and adjudicatory efforts that have been implemented to address the problem of impaired driving in Florida. If there is further information concerning the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition or the nature of the research that we are conducting, please do not hesitate to contact me at 904-606-5953 or <a href="clarkk@theiacp.org">clarkk@theiacp.org</a>.

Responses can be sent to me via email at <a href="mailto:clarkk@theiacp.org">clarkk@theiacp.org</a> or by mail to Post Office Box 1002, Macclenny, Florida, 32063. On behalf of the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition we thank you for your time and consideration. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Kyle Clark

The / Clark



**RAY GRAVES - VICE CHAIR** 

July 11, 2017

Bruce H. Colton, State Attorney Office of the State Attorney 411 S. Second St. Fort Pierce, FL. 34950

Dear Mr. Colton:

My name is Kyle Clark, I Chair the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition (FIDC), which is a State Traffic Safety Coalition chartered by Florida Department of Transportation and funded by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration. For further information concerning our Coalition's purpose, goals, and objectives please visit our website at: <a href="https://www.flimpaireddriving.com">www.flimpaireddriving.com</a>.

One of the objectives of our Coalition is to conduct research and suggest best practices related to efforts to reduce impaired driving in Florida. Currently we are focusing on DUI/DWI Diversion Programs and DUI/DWI Charge Reduction Practices that have been implemented through the executive authority of Florida State Attorney Offices. Examples of such programs would include both formal programs with structured criteria for acceptance and completion as well as informal programs in which requests are considered for reduction of DUI/DWI charges to less serious offenses, on a case by case basis, based upon presentation of mitigating circumstances by defense counsel.

The purpose of this letter is to request your cooperation and assistance in sharing information and data concerning such programs and/or practices that have been implemented by your office. Your assistance in providing answers to the following preliminary inquiries will assist us in understanding the structural and procedural components of your program(s):

- 1. Does your office offer formal DUI/DWI diversion programs with structured or published criteria for determining whether an applicant would be approved for entry? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 2. Does your office offer informal DUI/DWI charge reduction programs in which defendants may be allowed to plead to lesser offenses, such as reckless driving, based upon consideration of mitigating circumstances including the lack of prior criminal history and/or crash involvement, and/or the willingness to complete a probationary period? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 3. Does your office maintain records concerning the names and/or case numbers of defendants who have been accepted into or participated in either a structured DUI/DWI diversion program or a less formal DUI/DWI charge reduction program in your jurisdiction?

Your response to these questions would be greatly appreciated. It is our desire to recognize prosecutorial and adjudicatory efforts that have been implemented to address the problem of impaired driving in Florida. If there is further information concerning the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition or the nature of the research that we are conducting, please do not hesitate to contact me at 904-606-5953 or <a href="mailto:clark@theiacp.org">clark@theiacp.org</a>.

Responses can be sent to me via email at <u>clarkk@theiacp.org</u> or by mail to Post Office Box 1002, Macclenny, Florida, 32063. On behalf of the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition we thank you for your time and consideration. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Kyle Clark

**RAY GRAVES - VICE CHAIR** 

July 11, 2017

Stephen B. Russell, State Attorney Office of the State Attorney 2000 Main St., 6<sup>th</sup> FL Fort Myers, FL. 33901

Dear Mr. Russell:

My name is Kyle Clark, I Chair the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition (FIDC), which is a State Traffic Safety Coalition chartered by Florida Department of Transportation and funded by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration. For further information concerning our Coalition's purpose, goals, and objectives please visit our website at: <a href="https://www.flimpaireddriving.com">www.flimpaireddriving.com</a>.

One of the objectives of our Coalition is to conduct research and suggest best practices related to efforts to reduce impaired driving in Florida. Currently we are focusing on DUI/DWI Diversion Programs and DUI/DWI Charge Reduction Practices that have been implemented through the executive authority of Florida State Attorney Offices. Examples of such programs would include both formal programs with structured criteria for acceptance and completion as well as informal programs in which requests are considered for reduction of DUI/DWI charges to less serious offenses, on a case by case basis, based upon presentation of mitigating circumstances by defense counsel.

The purpose of this letter is to request your cooperation and assistance in sharing information and data concerning such programs and/or practices that have been implemented by your office. Your assistance in providing answers to the following preliminary inquiries will assist us in understanding the structural and procedural components of your program(s):

- 1. Does your office offer formal DUI/DWI diversion programs with structured or published criteria for determining whether an applicant would be approved for entry? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 2. Does your office offer informal DUI/DWI charge reduction programs in which defendants may be allowed to plead to lesser offenses, such as reckless driving, based upon consideration of mitigating circumstances including the lack of prior criminal history and/or crash involvement, and/or the willingness to complete a probationary period? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 3. Does your office maintain records concerning the names and/or case numbers of defendants who have been accepted into or participated in either a structured DUI/DWI diversion program or a less formal DUI/DWI charge reduction program in your jurisdiction?

Your response to these questions would be greatly appreciated. It is our desire to recognize prosecutorial and adjudicatory efforts that have been implemented to address the problem of impaired driving in Florida. If there is further information concerning the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition or the nature of the research that we are conducting, please do not hesitate to contact me at 904-606-5953 or <a href="mailto:clark@theiacp.org">clark@theiacp.org</a>.

Responses can be sent to me via email at <u>clarkk@theiacp.org</u> or by mail to Post Office Box 1002, Macclenny, Florida, 32063. On behalf of the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition we thank you for your time and consideration. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Kyle Clark

**RAY GRAVES - VICE CHAIR** 

July 11, 2017

Jeffrey A. Seigmeister, State Attorney Office of the State Attorney 100 Court St. S.E. Live Oak, FL. 32064

Dear Mr. Seigmeister:

My name is Kyle Clark, I Chair the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition (FIDC), which is a State Traffic Safety Coalition chartered by Florida Department of Transportation and funded by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration. For further information concerning our Coalition's purpose, goals, and objectives please visit our website at: <a href="https://www.flimpaireddriving.com">www.flimpaireddriving.com</a>.

One of the objectives of our Coalition is to conduct research and suggest best practices related to efforts to reduce impaired driving in Florida. Currently we are focusing on DUI/DWI Diversion Programs and DUI/DWI Charge Reduction Practices that have been implemented through the executive authority of Florida State Attorney Offices. Examples of such programs would include both formal programs with structured criteria for acceptance and completion as well as informal programs in which requests are considered for reduction of DUI/DWI charges to less serious offenses, on a case by case basis, based upon presentation of mitigating circumstances by defense counsel.

The purpose of this letter is to request your cooperation and assistance in sharing information and data concerning such programs and/or practices that have been implemented by your office. Your assistance in providing answers to the following preliminary inquiries will assist us in understanding the structural and procedural components of your program(s):

- 1. Does your office offer formal DUI/DWI diversion programs with structured or published criteria for determining whether an applicant would be approved for entry? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 2. Does your office offer informal DUI/DWI charge reduction programs in which defendants may be allowed to plead to lesser offenses, such as reckless driving, based upon consideration of mitigating circumstances including the lack of prior criminal history and/or crash involvement, and/or the willingness to complete a probationary period? If so, how would you describe your program?
- 3. Does your office maintain records concerning the names and/or case numbers of defendants who have been accepted into or participated in either a structured DUI/DWI diversion program or a less formal DUI/DWI charge reduction program in your jurisdiction?

Your response to these questions would be greatly appreciated. It is our desire to recognize prosecutorial and adjudicatory efforts that have been implemented to address the problem of impaired driving in Florida. If there is further information concerning the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition or the nature of the research that we are conducting, please do not hesitate to contact me at 904-606-5953 or <a href="mailto:clark@theiacp.org">clark@theiacp.org</a>.

Responses can be sent to me via email at <u>clarkk@theiacp.org</u> or by mail to Post Office Box 1002, Macclenny, Florida, 32063. On behalf of the Florida Impaired Driving Coalition we thank you for your time and consideration. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Kyle Clark